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Informational Bulletins that summarize policies and/or procedures are intended 
for quick reference and are accurate on the date they are issued.   

 
Updates to the Outpatient Hospital Fee Schedule Based on NCCI MUEs 
 
The Affordable Care Act requires that state Medicaid agencies incorporate the National Correct Coding  
Initiative (NCCI) edits and methodologies for Medicaid fee-for-service claims. 
 
Louisiana Medicaid recently updated the outpatient hospital fee schedules by removing certain procedure  
codes from the fee schedules to be consistent with the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS)  
policy regarding Medically Unlikely Edits (MUE).  
 
MUEs are units of service (UOS) edits that define the maximum number of units that are likely to be  
reported when a service is submitted correctly for applicable Healthcare Common Procedure Coding  
System (HCPCS) or Current Procedural Terminology (CPT) codes.  Each line of a claim is adjudicated  
separately against the MUE value for the HCPCS/CPT code reported on a claim line.  In most cases, if the  
unit of service exceeds the MUE value, the entire line is denied.  This is true except when the NCCI MUE  
value is zero.  
 
CMS has determined that some surgical and non-surgical therapeutic procedure codes should not be  
performed in an outpatient setting.  These procedures are identified on the Medicaid NCCI MUE  
Outpatient Hospital (OPH) file with a MUE value of “0.” When these procedures are performed in an  
outpatient hospital setting, according to NCCI MUE guidance, they should deny.  More information related  
to “MUEs with a Value of 0” can be found in the Medicaid NCCI Technical Guidance Manual, Section  
7.6.2.4.  To be consistent with this NCCI MUE guidance, Louisiana Medicaid removed these procedure  
codes with the MUE value of “0” from the outpatient hospital fee schedules effective January 1,  
2024. 
 

For additional details, please review Informational Bulletin 24-11. 

 

Questions regarding this message should be directed to AmeriHealth Caritas Louisiana Provider Services at 
1-888-922-0007 or your Provider Network Management Account Executive.  The Provider Service 
Department can be reached daily between 7:00 am and 7:00 pm daily.   

https://teamsite.amerihealthcaritas.com/sites/acla/ACLAComm/Lists/CommSubTemp/Attachments/283/IB24-11.pdf
https://www.cms.gov/files/document/medicaid-ncci-technical-guidance-manual-03152024.pdf
https://teamsite.amerihealthcaritas.com/sites/acla/ACLAComm/Lists/CommSubTemp/Attachments/283/IB24-11.pdf
https://www.amerihealthcaritasla.com/pdf/provider/account-executives.pdf


 
Missed an Informational Bulletin?  
You can find a complete listing of Informational Bulletins on our website’s Provider Newsletters and 
Updates page.  Our website’s Provider Newsletters and Updates page is under Louisiana Department of 
Health Information Bulletins header. 
 
Need to update your provider information?  Send full details to: network@amerihealthcaritasla.com. 

 

https://www.amerihealthcaritasla.com/provider/newsletters-and-updates/
https://www.amerihealthcaritasla.com/provider/newsletters-and-updates/
https://ldh.la.gov/index.cfm/page/1198
https://ldh.la.gov/index.cfm/page/1198
mailto:network@amerihealthcaritasla.com

